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From the Principal 
 

If it is true that we are here to help others, what are the others here for?ò Author unknown. It is 
quite possible that this very question, in times of desperation, might enter the heads of parents 
as they gaze upon their children. It is likewise possible, that after years and years of repeating 
questions such as, ñAre you out of bed yet?ò ñHave you started your homework yet?ò ñHave you 
tidied your bedroom yet?ò you might decide to adopt the motto, ñAim low. Reach your goals. 
Avoid disappointment.ò But no! You would never settle for mediocrity, for these sometimes un-
desirable human beings are your children, the nationôs next generation: you will do nothing 
short of nurturing them to be the best human beings they can possibly be.  
 
So how will we do this? By taking the lead and acting from strong positive convictions; leader-
ship is a major function of our parenting role. We can never provide leadership if we are al-
ways reactive and constantly responding to crises. When we simply react, it indicates that our 
children have taken the lead and we are following; we are following children who have little life 
experience, little wisdom and only a blurred vision of where they are going.  
 
Whatever we want our children to be, we have to demonstrate it to them and be successful mod-
els for them, so they can see the benefits of what it is we are leading them to be. 
 
Catholic Schools Weeks- ñLearning Connectedò  In keeping with this years theme for Catholic Schools 
Week- ñLearning Connectedò we thought we would like to give you the opportunity to see the staff in ac-
tion in the learning spaces during the week. The staff, for the last couple of years have been refining the 
way we have been teaching across the school to better meet the needs of your children. Part of this work 
has been to try to make the process of teaching your children less different in every learning space. We 
would like to demonstrate to you how we are teaching your children so you gain a better understanding of 
this. We are providing a number of timeslots during Catholic Schools Week for you to come in and ob-
serve the teaching in your childôs class. We will provide an input session where the teacher will explain the 
process you will observe in the classroom. You will then be taken to the class to observe the lesson and at 
the end of the lesson, time to ask a few questions at the end of the session. We hope you will find this ex-
plains the process on how the teachers are guiding the learning of your children. If you know a new family 
who is thinking of enrolling their children you are quite welcome to invite them along. Attached with this 
newsletter is a timetable of the events for the week and a tear off section to indicate that you wish to at-
tend the learning space sessions. It is important that you complete the tear off section and return it to your 
childôs teacher so that we have some indication of how many people might be attending the sessions so 
that we can be properly prepared. Please donôt hesitate to invite some new families. We look forward to 
seeing you at one of the planned sessions next week. 
 
Affirmation for St Andrews Staff- This Friday, 3 March, we have over 40 principals and teachers from 
around our diocese visit our learning spaces to see the great work that your childrenôs teachers are doing 
to assist your childôs learning. It is great as the principal of St Andrews to see our teachers being recog-
nised for the wonderful work they are doing to assist your children on their learning journey. If you can get 
a chance next week come and have a look for yourselves and visit your childôs learning space next week. 
 
2018 Kinder Enrolments- If you have children beginning school in 2018 now is the time to come and col-
lect an enrolment form and begin the process for your childôs enrolment into formal school. 
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P/F Committee 2017- Last week the office bearers for the Parents and Friends were elected at out first 

meeting for the year. Firstly a huge thank you to the outgoing committee and congratulations and thank 

you to the following community members who volunteered for this important part of school life for 2017. 

 

President: Maria Webb 

Vice President: Marianne Cardona 

Treasurer: Linda Kinnas 

Secretary: Rebecca Shen 

Publicity Officer: David McKibbins 

Parent Representative Council: Priscilla Pickering 

The way the P&F was run by subcommittees last year was successful and will be done the same way again this 

year. The subcommittees are as follows: 

Easter Raffle ï Diana Watts 

Motherôs Day Stall ï Pauline Sultana 

Fatherôs Day Stall ï Denise Sessa 

Disco Bags ï Elissa Hooper 

Christmas RaffleðMaria Webb and Marianne Cardona 

 

Newsletter requests to support these committees as they prepare for events will come home via the newsletter. I 

encouraged as many people as possible to come and assist as it can be a fun way to get to know each other. 

 

Student Attendance- As I have indicated for the last two years it is just so important that your child at-
tends school every day to ensure that their learning is not interrupted. We have a goal this year for a 90% 
attendance level each week. 

This week our attendance level is sitting at 86% our target 90%. Please we need your support to 

reach our goal! I know that we can achieve this with your help. 

 

Kinder BBQ next week we officially welcome all out Kinder families at the Kinder BBQ next Thursday 9th 
March commencing at 6pm. This is a fun way to get to know each other a little better in an informal set-
ting. We look forward to seeing you! 

 

Kind regards 
Michael Tonnet 
Principal 
 

 
Bus Strike- We have been notified that a bus strike for buses in western 
and south-western Sydney is planned for next Tuesday 7 March. The 
strike will take effect from 7:00am-9:00am in the morning and from 
2:00pmð4:00pm in the afternoon. 

 
 
Newsletter Subscription 
If you wish to subscribe to the St Andrews Primary Newsletter please email 
standrewsprimarynewsletters@gmail.com with your childôs name and class. The newsletter will then be 
emailed each fortnight. Newsletters are also available to view on the St Andrews Primary website. Thank 
you. 
 

Canteen News 
The canteen is now selling fish burgers for $3.50. 
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Spotlight on Sport 
Edition 2 

Congratulations to the following students from St Andrewôs who have been selected to represent Black-
town Zone in the upcoming Parramatta Diocesan Swimming Carnival:   

Alyssa Bettiol, Chloe Bettiol, Isabella Narayan and Isabella OôDea  
 

Special mention must be made to Isabella OôDea, who achieved the great result of being Junior Girls Age 
Champion Runner UP. 
 
Congratulations also goes to Malay Doshi who has been selected to represent Parramatta Diocese at the 
MacKillop Selection Trials in Cricket and Patrick and Kieran McMurrich in making the Parramatta AFL 
team. 
 
Mr Graham Paynter 
WHS/Sports Co-ordinator  

 
 

 

Term 1 School Disco 
   
Dates: 
  
Years 5 and 6:             Tuesday 21 March 2017 
  
Years 3 and 4:             Wednesday 22 March 2017 
  
Infants:                         Thursday 23 March 2017 
  
 
Where:     At school 
Time:        Lunchtime 
Cost :       $5.00 (includes entry fee and showbag) 
  

Theme: Futuristic Fashion 
Come dressed up in what you believe will be the top fashion trends of the future. It may be 
something that is cool in 10 years time, 100 years or even 1000 years time. Maybe you can in-
vent your own accessories such as a futuristic watch, glasses or shoes with wings? Make sure 
you wear sensible shoes. No high heels or open toe shoes. 
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Parent Helpers Information 
 
 

We love to have parent involvement within our school community,  if you would like to help out in anyway 
we require you to complete the following two course online. 
 

As this is a requirement of the Catholic Education Office.  I have attached the information for you.   
 

Please complete the following two courses and once we have received the information from the Catholic 
Education Office we will forward you a certificate and add your name to our Parent Helpers list.  Please be 
aware to protect our children, unless your name is on our list you will not be able to assist within the 
school. 
 
 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES ï NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 
 

óBuilding Child Safe Communitiesô is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parra-
matta that enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is 
now a requirement that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms 
expectations in relation to behaviour whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools 
Hours Care and Catholic Early Learning Centres. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suita-
bility of volunteers and contractors by requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history 
involving children. 
 
 

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

Click on the Green Volunteer  tab on the left hand side of the page and follow the directions for 
Step 1 and Step 2. 
 

 

If you have a Working With Child Check from the RMS you can send in a copy for our records. 

Once you have completed this you will receive a certificate to confirm the Catholic Education Office has 
received a successful completion of both courses for you. Without this being completed you cannot be 
kept on the Current helpers list. 
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Parents and Friends 

Welcome Parents and Friends to the first P&F newsletter of 2017, welcome back to all the Parents from 
last year and a special warm welcome to the Kinder Parents finding their feet in the St Andrews Communi-
ty. 
 
Just a little background on the P&F prior to introducing the star studded line up for 2017, the committee is 
formed to help raise funds for the school via activities and events like Fatherôs/Motherôs day stalls, Christ-
mas and Easter raffles, as well as getting our groove on and helping organise the kids Disco themes . 
Sending out invites and updates regarding future events is a P&F specialty as is requesting help from our 
fellow Parents to volunteer/ offer up some time for 1 event, 1 activity or if it suits many activities and 
events. 
 
Each newsletter I will update these events and request if possible some help. Please donôt assume other 
people will do it as we truly need a hand, and for the new parents to the school this is a great way to get to 
know the community and the ins and outs of St Andrews. I was a kinder parent last year and did exactly 
that, jumped in, and it was the best decision I made. So feel free to contact myself or the P&F team with 
any questions or offers to help no matter how big or small. 
 
Ok now is the time you have all been waiting for, the announcement of the 2017 Parents and Friends 
Committee. Unlike the Oscars the names you read below are correct will be correct. 
 

 
 

The P&F will also have team leaders who will specialise in just one activity, these fabulous team 
leaders will definitely be looking for help at some stage this year. 
 

 
 
 
 

Over the next few newsletters I will introduce the P&F members so you can get to know the team, 
so stay tuned. 
 

 

 ¢ŜŀƳ [ŜŀŘŜǊ IŜƭǇŜǊǎ 

9ŀǎǘŜǊ wŀƉŜ 5ƛŀƴŀ ²ŀǧǎ  

5ƛǎŎƻ 9ƭƛǎǎŀ IƻƻǇŜǊ  

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ Řŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ tŀǳƭƛƴŜ {ǳƭǘŀƴŀ  

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ Řŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 5ŜƴƛǎŜ {Ŝǎǎŀ  

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ wŀƉŜ aŀǊƛŀƴƴŜ /ŀǊŘƻƴŀ aŀǊƛŀ ²Ŝōō 

tw9{L59b¢ aŀǊƛŀ ²Ŝōō 

ƳƻōƛƭŜ Υ 
лпмомултут 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ ǿŜōōƳŀǊƛŀϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

±L/9 tw9{L59b¢ aŀǊƛŀƴƴŜ /ŀǊŘƻƴŀ 

ƳƻōƛƭŜ Υ 
лпннтуснсс 

ƳŀƛƭǘƻΥƳŀǊƛŀƴƴŜƴƛƴŀϪƘƻǘƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

t¦.[L/L¢¸ hCCL/9w 5ŀǾƛŘ aŎƪƛōōƛƴǎ 

ƳƻōƛƭŜ Υ 
лпмсммппом 

ŘŀǾƛŘΦƳŎƪƛōōƛƴǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

{9/w9¢!w¸ wŜōŜŎŎŀ {ƘŜƴ   

¢w9!{¦w9w [ƛƴŘŀ Yƛƴƴŀǎ   

tw/ tǊƛǎŎƛƭƭŀ tƛŎƪŜǊƛƴƎ    

mailto:webbmaria@gmail.com
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Parents and Friendsñcont 

 

Event: Easter Egg Raffle 
Team Leader: Diana Watts 
Helpers: Needed to pack Easter bags 
 
The amazing Diana will be organising the St Andrews Easter Egg Raffle, some raffle 
tickets should have come home with your child this week as per image below (found 

in my sonôs shorts). To make the raffle a success we need your Easter Egg donations. A flyer will be sent 
home with what is required. 
 
Please return all tickets to the school no later than 31st March in an envelope with ticket stubs and monie 
and please donôt forget to write your name and phone number on each stub. The raffle will be drawn on 
5th April.    
 
The best news about this Raffle is there are multiple winners, many Easter Egg bags to win. 
 

 

Event: Catholic Schools Mass Morning tea 
Team Leader: Maria 
The P&F would like to invite all Parishioners to join us for a nice morning tea after 
Mass on Monday 6th March.  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Event: Disco week 9 
Team Leader: Elissa 
Helpers: Needed to help with Disco bags 
Wow the first disco of the year will be happening in Week 9.  Elissa would like to re-
quest some help from parents on Thursday 16th March at 9am to pack some bags. 
So if you can stay after dropping off the kids that would be amazing! 

 

 

 

 

 

And last but not least my usual Dads Joke. This one was when I 
was at the beach over the Christmas.  
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K Blue Jamia Zapanta Devansh Dhiman 

K Green Caiden Em Leah McSweeney 

K Red Charlotte Webster Crissabella Magayaga  

K Yellow  Alexa Felipe Kyrollos Ebrahim 

1 Blue Rachael Griffiths Alonzo Fernandez 

1 Green Kavan Makwana Ashlyn Aldana 

1 Red Hitanshi Shah Hudson Mulroney 

1 Yellow  Synthia Rekam Kingston Tan 

2 Blue Soham Karki Nicholas Ingram 

2 Green Hazel Joshi Layla Walsh 

2 Red Ysabella Alfonso Zac Lazaro 

2 Yellow  Ashton Poon Zyrill Ilagan 

3 Green Gabriel Narayan Name Withheld 

3 Red Nikki Gasendo Name Withheld 

3 Yellow  Harrison Green Andrew Martignago 

4 Blue Sohpie Kirkby Isabelle Metcalfe 

4 Green Makoi Malual Joaquin Tarra 

4 Red Dean Hussain Tyler Isais 

4 Yellow  Alyssa-Mary Petsas Rachel Laycock 

5 Blue Name Withheld Dominic Watson 

5 Green Caitlin Burke Ashley Neri 

5 Red Tyler Mates Aria Honarpisheh 

5 Yellow  Emma Croser Vianney Rodriguez 

6 Blue Jaismeen Thind Jorja Pundeet 

6 Green Aliyana Dela Cruz Heaven Michael 

6 Yellow  Sebastian Boltis Carli Pieters 

Student of the Week 
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